South Ellis County Water Supply Corporation
Board Meeting Minutes

September 15, 2016
The South Ellis County Water Supply Corporation met in regular session September 15, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. in their office at 109 Main Street, Italy, TX.  The following Board members were present: President Russ Lewis, Vice-President Myron Major, Secretary/Treasurer Michael Cheatham and Mark McClain.  Board member Kevin Buck was absent.  Employees present were Suzann Hyles, Michele Riddle and Joe Windham.  Employee Bobby Wooldridge was absent.

President Russ Lewis called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m.

Suzann Hyles opened the meeting with prayer.

President Russ Lewis determined there was a quorum with all Board members present and accounted for. 
VISITOR(S) – Ken Harris, Ben Shanklin with Childress Engineers, and Michael South
VISITOR(S) SIGNED UP TO ADDRESS THE BOARD – Ben Shanklin, Ken Harris, and Michael South.
Michael South spoke about Monolithic Construction's (Account #279) water bill for September 2016 and disputed the high water usage reported.  He wanted to make the Board aware that he disagreed with the 159,000 gallons reported, even though the meter was tested and proved to be running right.  If an unexplained, high usage reading happens again, he expects a better solution.
BOARD MEETING MINUTES – A motion was made by Mark McClain to approve the minutes of the Called Board meetings held on July 28, 2016 and September 1, 2016 and the regular meeting held on August 18, 2016.  The motion was seconded by Myron Major.  The motion carried unanimously.
APPLICATIONS AND TRANSFERS – The Board requested that addresses be added to the transfers and applications.  Mark McClain made a motion to approve the following applications and transfers:
SOUTH ELLIS COUNTY WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION
September 2016
NEW WATER METER APPLICATIONS FOR APPROVAL


September 15, 2016 
Mary Ann Wilson
Payment Pending


Account #      , Certificate #  
 

September 15, 2016
Rebecca Frazier

Paid 9/14/2016


Account # 
, Certificate # 


September 2016
TRANSFER OF WATER METERS FOR APPROVAL

            Transferred From:           
            Transferred To:    

       Acct #      
   Cert #


Juan Aguirre
James Bowers
425
2162


Installment Agreement*

*Myron Major made a motion to approve the installment agreement with James Bowers

(with a Mechanic's Lien in case of non-payment).  The motion was seconded by Michael

Cheatham.  The motion passed unanimously.
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APPLICATIONS AND TRANSFERS CONTINUED - 
SOUTH ELLIS COUNTY WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION
TRANSFER OF WATER METERS FOR APPROVAL - Continued

September 2016
Transferred From:           
            Transferred To:    

       Acct #      
   Cert #


Mark Wilson
Chelsea & Adam Steward
94
2119

Sylvia Craddock
David & Kathy Reininga
92
63


Louis Sliwa
Rod McLeod
55
147


Allie Renfro
Derrs Chapel Properties
82
75

CHAMBERS MEADOW
September 2016

NEW WATER METER APPLICATIONS FOR APPROVAL

N/A

September 2016

TRANSFER OF WATER METERS FOR APPROVAL

Transferred From:           
            Transferred To:    

       Acct #

N/A
Michael Cheatham seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
ADJUSTMENTS – Mark McClain made a motion to approve the SECWSC adjustments in the amount of ($5,331.16). Michael Cheatham seconded and the motion carried unanimously.  
PAST DUE LIST – Myron Major made a motion to approve the past due list for SECWSC in the amount of $2,231.55.  Michael Cheatham seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.  
FINANCIAL REPORT – The August 2016 Financial Statement for SECWSC as follows:  
Total Deposits - $76,299.70
Total Disbursements - $67,208.77
Total Checking FSB & CNB -  $43,448.24
Cash Flow for August 2016 – $9,090.93
The August 2016 Financial Statement for Chambers Meadow as follows:
Total Deposits - $2,354.12
Total Disbursements - $1,295.01
Total Checking FSB & CNB - $3,167.49
Cash Flow for August 2016 – $1,059.11
Myron Major made a motion to approve the August 2016 Financial Statement.  Mark McClain seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
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AUGUST PAYROLL INFORMATION – The August 2016 payroll information was presented and noted.

BLACKSMITH SHOP – Mr. Ken Harris offered $1,600 for the blacksmithing items in the shop.  The items would be used at Lakeview Camp for boys being taught history and the art of blacksmithing.  He would be willing to work with the Italy Museum and give us a tax deduction. The board decided not to accept less than $2,500 for the blacksmithing items inside the building.
NEW BUSINESS

BEN SHANKLIN, CHILDRESS ENGINEERS – Ben Shanklin discussed our water system with the Board of Directors.  He stated we had too many 1" to 1 1/2" water lines but with starting the policy of replacing lines with 6" in the center and 4" in the periphery of the system, we are on the right track.  He informed the Board that the hydraulic analysis and new mapping system was of upmost importance as it would show the weaknesses of the system.  The Board of Directors requested that Mr. Shanklin send us an estimate for the hydraulic analysis and mapping in writing. 
RESOLUTION TO HIRE JAMES W. WILSON, ATTORNEY, WITH THE FIRM GAY, McCALL, ISAAK & ROBERTS – Mark McClain made a motion to adopt the resolution for hire as general counsel James W. Wilson with the firm Gay, McCall, Isaak and Roberts.  Myron Major seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

ACH BANK DRAFT FOR MEMBERS – Michele Riddle told the Board that the ACH bank draft for members will be in effect as soon as First State Bank of Rice sets up their end.

STOCK CERTIFICATES FOR NEW MEMBERS OR TRANSFERS – Suzann Hyles explained the extravagant cost for the personalized stock certificates and would like for SECWSC to use another form for new members and transfers.  The Board agreed.
RE-DESIGN FRONT WINDOWS – Michele Riddle showed the Board the new design from Quickway Signs for the front windows and the Board agreed that it's time to upgrade our look.

DISCUSS MACHEN & FENTON METERS - Tabled
OLD BUSINESS
NOTIFICATION OF MULTIPLE CONNECTIONS TO A SINGLE TAP – The Board looked over the letters and photos from the Ashcraft's, Owen's, & Windham's and determined they would not need to buy an extra meter.  There was a discussion regarding the rest of the accounts presented and an agreed amount of $2,250 to charge for the extra meters was agreed upon.
SYSTEM/GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT – An installment plan for a new service meter was discussed with the board deciding that all new service meters will be paid in full.  Suzann Hyles read a letter from Mrs. Jean Woodard regarding an invoice for a new meter lid and service charge totaling $50.  The board determined to charge her $25 for the meter lid and remove the service charge.  The water loss is down for the month of August to 36.96%.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS – None
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EXECUTIVE SESSION – in accordance with the following subsections of the Texas Open Meetings Act, Texas Government Code §551.074:

No Executive Session was necessary
ADJOURNMENT -  A motion was made by Myron Major to adjourn the Board meeting at 9:07 p.m.  Mark McClain seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Michael Cheatham, SECWSC Board Secretary/Treasurer
